Office of the Board of Selectmen
Town of Mason
16 Darling Hill Road — Mann House

Mason, New Hampshire 03048
(603) 878-2070 (603) 878-4892 Fax

June 9, 2015

Norman C. Bay, Chairman

Federal Energy Regulatory Commission
888 First Street, NE

Washington, DC 20426

Re:  Request for scoping meeting
Docket No. PF-14-22, Tennessee Gas Pipeline Co., Northeast Energy Direct proposal

Dear Mr. Bay:

The Select Board of the Town of Mason, New Hampshire, respectfully requests that the Federal
Energy Regulatory Commission hold a pre-filing scoping meeting in our town. We believe it is
important that you hear directly from the selectmen, the planning board, the conservation commission,
and the citizens of this community. We are a small, pristine, rural town with a wide range of concerns
about the Tennessee Gas Pipeline Company's Northeast Energy Direct pipeline project.

Mason is one of the New Hampshire towns most intensely impacted by the proposed pipeline, as
Tennessee is proposing to locate both the main line and the "Fitchburg lateral” here, effectively
trisecting the town with approximately 9 miles of pipeline.

Please contact Jeannine, Administrative Assistant to the selectmen, to discuss a time and location
for a scoping meeting in Mason, New Hampshire.

Thank you for your prompt attention to this request.
Sincerely,
BOARD OF SELECTMEN
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Bernard O'Gpedy, VChairma%
Duly Authbrized




